
 

 

During the assembly, we learned that over 2/3 of those congregations attending the in-person 
event, have either a food or garden ministry! Here is just one story about and amazing food 
ministry 

The Mifflin Community Food Ministry (MCFM) was created in 2002 to provide a local, 
community-based source of food to those persons and households in the Governor Mifflin 
School District experiencing hardship or need, giving them sustenance and aid in the way of 
food and clothing on a temporary basis one a month 

I was told by Janet Reese, Board Member and one of the MCFM founders, that this food 
ministry is set apart by their lack of involvement with state or federal programs which in turn 
allows them for the past 22 years to pray with clients, distribute information on what is 
happening at their churches and invite the clients, share the gospel and inspirational materials 
with the families.  

4 local churches including St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran-Mohnton, New Life of Shillington, 
Calvary United Methodist and Zion Evangelical Congregational Church are the sponsors of the 
ministry Zion is the host church where donations are collected, stored and then distributed. 
Community donations supply most of the non-perishable food and paper products distributed to 
MCFM clients. 8 local churches and several organizations also provide non-perishable food, 
volunteer distribution tasks and money.  

 Food distributions prior to Easter, Thanksgiving, and Christmas include grocery store gift cards 
for clients’ use to buy perishable items and clients receive a gift also. In tears, 1 woman told the 
President of the food ministry, “I have never received a Christmas gift.”  

Last year, the community food ministry experienced a dramatic increase in the average number 
of households served per month going from 84 over 100. The number climbed in December 
2023. This was the busiest month ever, serving 149 households representing 482 people. 
 
Gail Colahan, a member at St. John’s Evangelical in Mohnton remembered the grants that are 
available through the Witness and Service team and applied. The grant was approved for use 
this year and is providing meat and produce for the 12 monthly distributions.  
 
The Mifflin Community Food Ministry would not be successful without God’s helping hand and 
the wonderful support received from volunteers, organizations, and churches that donate their 
time, money, and food,” When we all share the burden of trying to make a community a better 
place, it lightens the load 
 

Take a minute to view some photos of the ministry by clicking on this link 
You can find information on the synod website about the grants available from the Witness and 
Service Team. Your mission support giving makes these grants possible. Thank you for your 
continued support!         

Witness and Service Team 
Grants are a Hugh Help! 

https://nepasynod.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/06/Mifflin-Community-Food-Ministry-Story-if-live.pdf

